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Bridgewater and Southern Midlands Education Renewal Taskforce















TASKFORCE TIMELINE


January/February 2008


Community Survey by Focus Groups


7 February 2008


Taskforce meeting with Natalie Jackson (Demographer) and Brian Caldwell (Educational Consultant)


20 February 2008


Taskforce meeting (additional meeting)


Public Consultation Workshop (The Hilltop Granton)


28 February 2008


Taskforce meeting


13 March 2008


Taskforce meeting – results of Community Survey


18 March 2008


Taskforce meeting (additional meeting)


March 2008


Results of Community Survey to community for comment


27 March 2008


Final taskforce meeting


31 March 2008


Taskforce report to Minister











WEBSITES: Until its own website is set up, information about BASMERT will be available at � HYPERLINK "http://www.bhs.tased.edu.au/taskforce" ��www.bhs.tased.edu.au/taskforce�. Reports will also be available at � HYPERLINK "http://www.brightonalive.com.au" ��www.brightonalive.com.au� and � HYPERLINK "http://www.tco.asn.au/oac/home.cgi?oacID=56" ��www.tco.asn.au/oac/home.cgi?oacID=56� (Bridgewater-Brighton Online Access Centre website).








 Community Update No. 4 – Late February 2008 


The Taskforce has met twice more - on Wednesday 20 and Wednesday 27 February. Here are a few points about these meetings and some other information about the work of the Taskforce:


We spent most of the first meeting (Wednesday 20) discussing the wealth of information that we had heard from Brian Caldwell and Natalie Jackson at our previous meeting.


At the second meeting (Wednesday 27) we heard from several more speakers:


Jules Carroll on Tasmania Tomorrow (the future of post year 10 education)


Veronica Emery and Alanna Green on middle schools


Sharyn Lidster on educational performance (Tasmanian, national and international data)


Peter White on the future plans of Housing Tasmania


The Taskforce has organised surveys of parents of last year's Grade 6 students in this area. These surveys will provide valuable information and if you receive one of these in the mail we would urge you to take a few minutes to respond.


There was a Teachers Focus Group on Wednesday 20 February, attended by nine teachers and run by independent consultant Janine Combes. There is one more Focus Group and that will be on Wednesday 5 March.


The Public Workshop took place on Wednesday 20 February at 5.00pm at The Hilltop Granton. This Workshop was run by Janine Combes with some input from Taskforce members. Twenty-six members of the community came to this Workshop, including some Bridgewater High School students, and there was some very useful discussion. All participants also filled in a personal feedback sheet.


The Educational Reference Group has now met four times and is beginning to grapple with the task of presenting possible models to the Taskforce for consideration.


The Taskforce has now just about completed the “information gathering stage”. We must now start trying to bring everything together in a report to the Minister by the end of March.


Should you wish to ask questions about any of this or make a comment, please do so by e-mail to � HYPERLINK "mailto:david.forshaw@education.tas.gov.au" ��david.forshaw@education.tas.gov.au�

















Taskforce Membership�
�
NAME�
POSITION�
�
Councillor Tony Foster - Chair�
Mayor


Brighton Council�
�
Ms Yolande Lincoln�
Chair


Bridgewater High School Association�
�
Ms Jenny Gale�
General Manager Strategic Policy & Performance


Department of Education�
�
Ms Susan Parr�
Chair


Learning Services South-East School Improvement Board�
�
Ms Jackie Brown�
Bridgewater High School Farm�
�
Mr Robert Rockefeller�
Deputy Chair


Learning Services South-East School Improvement Board�
�
Mr John Klug�
Community Liaison Officer


Brighton Council�
�
Mr Shaun Grice�
Community Representative�
�
Mr Shane Denny�
Community Representative�
�
Ms Chris Gee�
A/Principal


Bridgewater High School�
�
David Forshaw (Executive Officer to Taskforce)�
Department of Education�
�
Anne French (Recorder)�
Department of Education�
�









Terms of Reference





The Taskforce is required to advise the Minister for Education on the following questions:


What are the likely future enrolments in State schools in the whole area? This will involve estimating any likely increase (or decrease) in the population of the area due to current and future developments.


How can we make sure that the way schools in the area are organised in the future fits with Department of Education policies and Local Government priorities?


How well are existing schools and other facilities actually meeting the educational needs of the community? In this question we are thinking about “educational needs” of babies to adults with all ages in between.


What should new educational buildings look like so that they deliver everything that young people in this area need from their education?


How can we best provide opportunities for students in the area to continue into Grades 11 and 12 and beyond? This may involve some sort of training facilities and must link with the current review of colleges and TAFE (Tasmania Tomorrow).


How will education in the area be managed in the future?











